
Laboratory Highlights 

The UF-IFAS Plant Diagnostic Center (PDC) in 
Gainesville processed samples for clientele from 
59 out of the 67 counties in the state (Figure 1) and 
19 other states (Figure 2). 

Figure 2. 
Geographic 
distribution 
of samples 

submitted to 
the PDC by 

state. 

� Our international diagnostic service received 
samples from Barbados, Bermuda, Guatemala, 
Guyana, Cayman Islands, and Trinidad (Figure 3). 
The Rapid Turf Diagnostic Service (RTDS) 
received samples from Hong Kong, Ireland, 
Mexico, Singapore, Taiwan, and Vietnam . 

Figure 1. Geographic 
distribution of samples 
submitted to the PDC from 
within the state of Florida 
based on county. 
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Figure 3. Geographic distribution 
of intema · onal samples. 

,, 

, 

..;{ In addition to conducting routine diagnoses, PDC staff also conduct 
trainings covering new and emerging diseases of note in Florida. In 2017, 
350 First Detectors, and 185 Master Gardeners participated in trainings. We 
led tours for 120 students, five extension agents, 32 educators, 18 from 
industry; and trained five interns. Two researchers visited the PDC from 
Peru to participate in a week-long training on blueberry diseases. Dr. Bee 
traveled to Haiti to teach a 3-day course on microscopy in disease detection. 

� Dickeya is an emerging bacterial pathogen affecting potato crops in the U.S. 
It can rapidly cause severe losses under warm and wet conditions, like those 
in Florida. Until recently, Dickeya was not easily differentiated from other soft 
rots, including Pectobacterium spp. Management practices for these two 
diseases differ, making accurate and timely disease identification critical. 

The PDC now offers Dickeya detection in potato tubers, plant tissue, and 
bacterial cultures. In 2017, we detected Dickeya in 30 samples using a targeted 
gene sequencing approach. This work allows us to provide rapid and accurate 
diagnostics and pathogen species identification to potato growers and 
researchers in Florida and around the world. 

� The PDC covers diagnostic fees for 
samples submitted by new extension 
agents for their first year on the job. 
This allows the agents to familiarize 
themselves with diseases in their 
counties. In 2017, 11 first-year agents 
from nine counties took advantage of 
this service and submitted over 30 

� We are excited to announce the hire of two new diagnosticians 
this year. Max Duncan is a UF Plant Science graduate and, in 
July, came back to the RTDS as the turfgrass diagnostician. In 
August, Dr. Peng Tian finished his post-doc at UGa and started 
at the PDC as a senior clinic diagnostician. They look forward to 
working with you! 

https://ufl.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_5nZHXZ7IF5mU0y9
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